
 

 

 
18 January 2019 
 
 
 
Senate Standing Committees on Economics 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 
 
 
Dear Committee Secretariat 
 

Social Services and Other Legislation Amendment (Supporting Retirement Incomes) Bill 2018 
 
National Seniors welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Social Services and Other Legislation 
Amendment (Supporting Retirement Incomes) Bill 2018. 
 
National Seniors is the leading consumer lobby group for older Australians and the fourth largest organisation 
of its type in the world. 
 
National Seniors supports proposals to increase eligibility and payment limits for the Work Bonus Scheme and 
expand eligibility and increase payment limits for the Pension Loan Scheme as proposed in the legislation. 
 
Increasing the capacity of older Australians to maintain higher incomes will improve quality of life for people 
as they get older and is an important policy goal.  
 
Work Bonus 
 
National Seniors supports increasing the work bonus from $6,500 to $7,800.  
 
National Seniors has had consistent feedback from our members and supporters calling for an increase to the 
Work Bonus limit. Increasing the Work Bonus limit will increase workforce participation among older 
Australians. This will enhance financial security for older Australians in retirement and deliver social and 
health benefits to individuals and the wider community. Increasing the capacity for older Australians to 
supplement their pension through work will be especially helpful for those individuals receiving the full rate of 
Age Pension who possess limited assets from which to generate extra income. 
 
National Seniors also supports the move to expand eligibility to include those who are self-employed, 
contractors or consultants.  
 
Our members and supporters have consistently raised concerns about the fairness of the current rules 
because people in these situations have not been eligible for the Work Bonus despite being engaged in gainful 
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Unlike reverse mortgages, there are no requirements on loan applicants to seek independent advice. 
However, PLS applicants are currently required to meet with a Centrelink Financial Information Service (FIS) 
officer to discuss a loan before an application is made.  
 
In this regard, it is vital that FIS officers have systems in place to support them in identifying applicants who 
may be at risk of elder abuse. This should include adequate training, so they are competent in identifying and 
reporting suspected cases of financial elder abuse. 
 
Should you require any further information please contact Dr Brendon Radford  

 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Brendon Radford 
Manager Policy (Acting) 
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